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COUNTY CALENDAR OF EVENTS Thanksgiving Holiday-MSUE Office Closed  Thursday Nov. 28 thru Friday Nov. 29
County Award Applications Due   Monday, Dec 2, 5:00 pm

Horse Committee Meeting   Wednesday, Dec 11, 7:00 pm   Hilliard Bldg
4-H Council Committee Meeting   Wednesday, Dec 18, 7:00 pm   Hilliard Bldg







Calling all past, present, and future instructors, session and free time 

proposals are now open. Help make 2025 Exploration Days the best one 
yet with your new ideas and unforgettable experiences.

Submit session/Freetime requests by DECEMBER 5th:
https://msu.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_eFZQfkjOi1Cf606

Questions? Email: 4h.expodays@msu.edu







STATEWIDE 4-H NEWS

Starting the 4-H season off right: Suggestions for 
the year’s first meeting 
Adapted from an article by Michelle Neff at www.canr.msu.edu/news/
starting_the_4_h_season_off_right_suggestions_for_the_years_first_meeting. 

A new 4-H year has started and that means it is time to start thinking about the 
goals and plans for educational, inspirational and recreational activities for 
Michigan 4-H clubs! No matter what project youth are participating in, it is 
important to start the year off right!

On October 9, MSU Extension hosted the second Michigan 4-H Day at the 
Capitol to showcase the positive impact of the Michigan 4-H program and bring 
additional visibility to its effects. The event was held in the atrium of Heritage 
Hall – the Capitol Visitor’s Center.

“We were so excited to bring this event back in 2024,” said Deanna East, MSU 
Extension associate director who served as the event emcee. “Michigan 4-H is 
certainly worth celebrating every day of the year and we are grateful for the 
opportunity to highlight this impactful program to our state’s leaders.”

Michigan 4-H Day at the Capitol was attended by legislators, stakeholders and 
members of the public. At the event, attendees visited information booths

MSU Extension hosts successful second Michigan 4-H Day at the Capitol

hosted by Michigan 4-H youth and staff. A brief program featured East as well as: legislative host Representative Reggie 
Miller; MSU President Kevin Guskiewicz; Emma Young, policy analyst for Governor Whitmer and a Michigan 4-H alumna; 
Everett Howell, Michigan 4-H youth from Leelanau County; and Brianna Sierra, Michigan 4-H youth from Genesee County.

“The Michigan 4-H program serves an incredible number of youth each year but we hope to reach even more young people in 
the years ahead” continued East. “Elevating awareness of the program is one of our primary goals for Michigan 4 -H Day at 
the Capitol and we believe this event will help connect more youth with our program and all that Michigan 4-H has to offer.”

The program was livestreamed on the Michigan 4-H Facebook and can be viewed at www.facebook.com/Michigan4H. 

MSU Extension has resources for volunteers to help lead and manage their 4-H club on the 4-H Club Development website, 
www.canr.msu.edu/4hclub/index. A good start to the 4-H year will allow youth members, club leaders and parents to be clear 
about expectations and plans for the group and be excited for what will take place. Some tips to get you started include:

• Get to know youth and adults and share about 4-H! Clubs transition from year to year. There may be members new to 
4-H, youth trying new project areas, and members who have left or transitioned to different activities. Make sure everyone 
knows each other with a fun icebreaker activity.

• Prepare a list of activities for the year. The 4-H year goes fast and there is a lot to do in a short period of time. Preparing a 
list of club activities for meetings is important to ensure youth are learning the life and technical skills of their 4 -H project.

• Create a calendar. Once you have your activities picked out, it’s time to plan when and where it will all happen! 

Mich. 4-H youth with Rep. Miller (fourth from left).
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COUNTY 4-H NEWSOverview

4-H Zoo Apprentice Camp (Ages 14+)
4-H Junior Zoo Apprentice (Ages 11-13)
▪ Registration Deadline: Dec 1, 2024
▪ Arrive: Fly or Drive.
▪ Depart: Fly or Drive Home.

The world's largest zoological organization partners with 
Missouri 4-H to offer 4-H youth an opportunity to discover, 
learn, laugh and experience one-of-a-kind adventures with 
animals from around the world.

Learn-by-doing has long been a 4-H motto. Now 4-Her's will experience this Busch Gardens 335-acre African-themed 
living classroom by attending the 4-H Zoo Apprentice Camp for youth ages 14+ or by attending 4-H Junior Zoo 
Apprentice Camp for youth ages 11-13.

Youth in attendance will become amateur zookeepers and discover firsthand what it takes to care for animals from 
around the world. Assist zoo staff behind the scenes and observe animal care sessions.

Youth in attendance will be living inside Busch Gardens. They will investigate the mysteries of the animal kingdom, 
getting up-close to animals they have never seen before. And in between life changing moments, participants will enjoy 
World Class Entertainment in our nation's fourth most popular amusement park. In addition, all participants will make 
lifetime memories spend time working with the animal care specialists at Sea World, touring Sea World Rescue and 
sleeping overnight beside our new aquatic friends.
You will return with a keen understanding of animal behavior, science, and nutrition. You will be a better communicator 
with your own animals and four-footed family members.

The $875 registration fee includes:
• Airport pick-up and transportation on Saturday to Busch Gardens
• All lodging
• 24/7 Staff Escorts including Zoo Staff, Education Staff, Youth Professionals and Health Staff
• Three camp t-shirts
• Staff will process needed laundry during the week
• All meals and lodge snacks
• Re-usable water bottle
• I.D. badges
• Backpack
• Transportation to and from Orlando
• All meals at Sea World
• All special events at Sea World
• Sea World Rescue facilities
• Park admission to both Sea World and Busch Gardens
• Behind the scene access
• Veterinary practices and care facilities
• Animal encounters


